
PUBLICATION 

     SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL 

OPENING OF A RESOURCE PROVISION FOR CHILDREN WITH MODERATE 
LEARNING DIFFICUTIES AND AUTISM SPECTRUM DISORDER AT  

CANTELL SCHOOL 
 

The following proposals are published under Section 31(1) of the School Standards 
and Framework Act 1998 as amended by Section 19(1) of the Education and 
Inspections Act 2006 and the School Organisation (Making Significant Changes 
(Prescribed Alterations) to Maintained Schools) (England) Regulations 2013 and 
statutory guidance (2024).  
 
NOTICE is hereby given that Southampton City Council ("the Council") intends to 
make prescribed alterations to:- 
  
Cantell School, Violet Rd, Southampton SO16 3GJ 

 
by establishing a SEN provision for children with Moderate Learning Difficulties and 
Autism Spectrum Disorder, at the school from 4th April 2025. 
 
Southampton City Council is proposing to establish a resource provision for children 
with Moderate Learning Difficulties and Autism Spectrum Disorder at the school in 
response to an increase in demand for such a provision. The intention is to 
accommodate up to 10 pupils.  
 
The complete proposals are available on the Southampton City Council website at 
Consultation on proposed SEN resourced provision at Cantell School. A hard copy 
can be obtained by contacting: 0-25service – Special Educational Needs and 
Disabilities, Lower Ground Floor, North Block, Civic Centre, Southampton SO14 7LY. 
Telephone 023 8083 3013 or email juno.hollyhock@southampton.gov.uk  
 
Within four weeks of the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to 
or make comments on the proposal by sending them to the address above. The date 
of publication was Monday 6th January 2025. Representations must be received by 
midnight on Monday 3rd February 2025.  
  
 

 

Robert Henderson, Executive Director for Wellbeing – Children and Learning 

Date: 6th January 2025 

EXPLANATORY NOTES  
 
1. If objections are made and not withdrawn within the statutory four week period then 
Southampton City Council will decide whether the proposals will be allowed to go 
ahead, with or without modifications. If no objections are made within the objection 
period, then the Council will decide whether to implement the proposals in the form 
published.  

https://www.southampton.gov.uk/council-democracy/have-your-say/send-cantellschool-consultation/

